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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Hope you have all had a great week. It is sad that I start the 
newsletter with a negative.  A couple of staff and parents have 
raised concerns about some of our parents and their behaviour.  
 

Concerns centre around parents swearing in the school yard, 
approaching other parents about their children, seeing an 
issue and deliberately not advising a member of staff, ignoring 
teacher instructions to leave the classroom and smoking within 
more than 4 metres of the school fence. Not only are parents 
and staff witnessing this, so are our students, and it is not 
appropriate!  
 

If your child has an issue with another child, then please speak 
to your child's teacher, do not approach other parents.  
 

Parents, carers, staff and students can help keep our school 
community safe, supportive and respectful.  
 

Behaviours not okay in our school community are threats, 
harassment, violence, rudeness, discriminatory and 
derogatory comments, aggression, intimidation and 
threatening gestures.  
 

Government schools are not public places and there is no 
general right for the public to enter school land at any time. 
 

Parents and carers ordinarily have an implied licence to enter 
school land, but that might be temporarily withdrawn if their 
behaviour threatens the safety of staff or students. To protect 
the safety of staff or students at the school, a Principal may 
provide a verbal warning directing someone to leave the school 
or issue them with a trespass notice prohibiting them from 
entering the school grounds. 
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On a positive note, we received the attached certificate from 
Exford Primary School, thanking us all for our support and 
fundraising from last term. 

STAFFING NEWS 
Thank you to Mr Sanju Ratnam who has been teaching 1 
Gonzalez, I am pleased to announce that Mrs Sophia Alex will 
be teaching the class for the remainder of the year. 
We welcome Mr Vince Barletta to our team. Vince will be joining 
us two days a week as our maintenance man. 
 

SCHOOL ROUTINES 
There has been some confusion around the start and end of the 
day.   
The gates will open from 8:30am.  
Students will enter classrooms to start their day at 8:50am (end 
of music).  
Classroom teachers are available to discuss any concerns 
between 8:40 to 8:50am and from 3:10 to 3:20pm.  
School finishes at 3:10pm. 
All gates will be locked at 3:25pm for staff to attend meetings. 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

NAPLAN  
NAPLAN results will be sent home with Year 3 and Year 5 
students late next week. NAPLAN assesses literacy and 
numeracy skills that students are learning through their regular 
school curriculum. Students sat assessments in writing, reading, 
conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) 
and numeracy. The questions assess content linked to the 
Australian Curriculum: English and Mathematics.  Individual 
student performance is shown on a national achievement scale 
for each assessment. This scale indicates whether the student 
is meeting expectations for the literacy and numeracy skills 
needed to participate fully in that year level. 
 

HOMEWORK 
Homework has been sent home this week. Homework will be 
sent home fortnightly. Take home books for reading in 
Foundation to Year 4 should be changed daily, Years 5 and 6 at 
least twice a week (if reading a novel). 
 

ARRIVING LATE / LEAVING EARLY 
I would like to remind families that the procedures remain in 
place in relation to late arrival to school, early dismissal of 
students. All visitors must sign in at the office. Students arriving 
late must report to the office and collect a late pass. Parents 
collecting their children early must go to the office to sign their 
child/ren out.  
 

ATTENDANCE 
Did you know that:  
When children regularly arrive late, they miss out on so much:  

• They miss out on the lovely morning meet and greet that 
connects children to their classmates, staff and classroom 
environment and is an important part of children feeling that 
they belong  

• We schedule literacy and numeracy for our morning lessons 
– so regular lateness means that children are missing critical 
learning  

• The opportunity to prepare for the school day (including 
changing their Take Home book for reading that night)  

 

Please help your child to arrive on time for and to be at school 
EVERY day. Please make sure that your child is only absent if 
they are unwell – EVERY day at school counts.  
 

If your child has missed 5 days or less this school year. This will 
support your child to achieve their best at school – academically 
and personally.  
 

If your child has missed more than 10 days this school year. The 
amount of time your child is missing will impact on their learning 
and their friendships.  
 

CAUTION - If your child has missed more than 15 days this 
school year - your child is missing so much time from school  
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that it will be extremely difficult for them to keep up with their 
learning, their friendships and to feel connected to school.  
 

A reminder that all holiday absences require an Absence 
Learning Plan, developed with your child’s teacher and signed 
by the Principal or Assistant Principal to cover your child’s 
absence. 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
We have noticed an increase in students coming to school out 
of uniform this week, particularly students in the 3 – 6 area of 
our school. The wearing of a school uniform is compulsory at 
Kurunjang Primary School and as such, students are expected 
to be in full school uniform at all times. Can all families please 
make sure that students come to school dressed in uniform each 
day which includes school jumpers. If for some reason, there is 
a day or two where this cannot happen (and we do understand 
things will pop up on occasion) please email your child’s teacher 
with a written note explaining why your child is out of uniform 
including how long your child will be out of uniform for.  
 

REDUCING RUBBISH IN THE YARD 
This term, we are going to have a focus on minimising rubbish 
in the school yard. We are asking for parent’s support with this 
by trying where possible to send less rubbish to school in your 
child’s lunchbox. This will just help us to reduce the amount of 
rubbish going out into the yard and into our bins and is also a 
great lesson for our students on looking after our environment 
and sustainability.  
 

SCHOOL VALUES 
We will be unpacking the school value of Resilience and the 
below pictures are from the matrix which are displayed in all 
classrooms and shows how we show resilience in our 
classrooms and the playground. 
  

FEEDBACK 
I would love to hear any feedback you have about our school, 
so please feel free to email me at 
kurunjang.ps@education.vic.gov.au with any thoughts, 
concerns, feedback or suggestions that you may have to 
continue to make our school a wonderful place to be and to 
learn. I will get back to you as soon as I can and really do 
appreciate any feedback that you have to share.  
 

ASSEMBLY 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the Foundation to Year 2 
assembly tomorrow. See you then. Please find a moment to 
check the list of important dates. We have a wide range of 
events planned for the remainder of the year. 
 

Finally, I wish you all fantastic weekend. 
 

Tom 
 

~ Learning Together 
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STUDENT OF THE 

WEEK AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are 
made each week and announced 

in the newsletter on a Thursday. The awards are presented to 

the students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 

 
Foundation Potts ~ Jaiyken Forward 
Foundation Potts ~ Ramneek Hans 

Foundation Ahern ~ Chase Gatt 
Foundation Ahern ~ Abigail Sacco 
Foundation Jane ~ Adut Panthum 

Foundation Jane ~ Aboubaker Mohamed 
Foundation Amy ~ Shaivya Sankhyan 

Foundation Amy ~ Bailey Hovard 
Foundation Ryan ~ Valerie Howe 

Foundation Ryan ~ Eva-Lee Butera 
1 Cohen ~ Kaynaat Kalsi 

1 Cohen ~ Anushi Fernando 
1 Dovaston ~ John Lowden 
1 Dovaston ~ Kavya Mishra 

2 Ana ~ Abby monteath 
2 Ana ~ Chace Dean 

2 Kirk ~ Thomas Derubeis 
2 Kirk ~ Zainab Mohamed 
2 Kaitlin ~ Garang Nyuol 
2 Kaitlin ~ Jahlakai Hill 
2 Estelle ~ Mia Lizama 
2 Estelle ~ Aila Mulalic 

 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2024 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who live within our school’s 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 
Foundation 2024 at the office.  To be 

eligible to enrol for Foundation in 2024 your child must turn 5 
years of age by 30th April 2024. You must provide proof of your 
child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  For students who 
were born overseas you must present their passport and visa 
details.  Immunisation certificates are also required and may be 
posted 
to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the immunisation 
and birth certificates may take a little time to arrive, we suggest 
you get organised early and phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school 

 

 

NOTIFICATION AND APPROVAL 

REGARDING EXTENDED ABSENCES FOR 

FAMILY HOLIDAYS OR EVENTS 
 

We appreciate that families from time to time may be absent for 
family holidays or events. In the event that you know you will be  
absent please come to the office to collect a notification 
regarding extended absences for family holidays or events form 
for approval. This will enable the class and specialist teachers 
to be aware of the absence and for the absence to be recorded 
on compass. 

 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 
 

       

Friday 21st July 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ 3rd Instalment Due 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ 2nd Instalment Due 

• Book Club ~ Orders Due 
Monday 24th July 

• Art Competition ~ Entries due to Mrs Havran by 
3.30pm  

Friday 4th August 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ Final Instalment Due 

• Recycle Bread Bags – Collection Ends 
Friday 11th August 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ Final Instalment Due 
Wednesday 16th August 

• Parent/Teacher Conferences ~ 11.00am-
7.00pm 

Monday 21st August 

• Book Week Dress Up Day ~ Read, Grow Inspire 
Monday 4th ~ Wednesday 6th September 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ Lady Northcote 
Monday 11th ~ Wednesday 13th September 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ Queenscliffe Camp Wyuna 
Friday 15th September 

• Slime / Colour Run Fundraiser ~ gold coin to join 
in the run 

• Last Day Term 3 ~ Early dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 2nd October 

• First Day Term 4 ~ 8.50am Start 
Monday 6th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 7th November 

• Melbourne Cup Day ~ Public Holiday 
Wednesday 8th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

 
 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details, could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be updated.  It is vitally 
important that we have current contact details to call parents. 

 
 

LIBRARY 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I ask that any library books 
found at home that belong to our school, please 
be returned to the library ASAP. 
 

Thank you 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

 

    BOOK CLUB  
 

The fifth issue for the 2023 year was 
handed out this week and will need to be 

returned by Friday the 21st of July for 
processing. Whether your child is at school, or at home, you can 
place your order on LOOP as normal. Online orders will close 
on this date for delivery at school. Please make sure all 
orders have the child’s name, grade and correct money placed 

in a sealed envelope/bag.   

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOfUgKfV98cCFULGpgodC5AClQ&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/magnifying-glass-book-clipart&psig=AFQjCNGAq9kmF04edY6X1LBYbBmayfUQ2w&ust=1442359273297686
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?q=young%20students%20cartoon&safe=active&biw=1600&bih=757&tbm=isch&tbnid=lcZNiMSIlVaIkM:&imgrefurl=https://www.123rf.com/photo_5516534_young-student-vector-and-cartoon-character.html&docid=heTYafZgqakDRM&imgurl=http://us.123rf.com/400wm/400/400/ddraw/ddraw0909/ddraw090900202/5609793-school-elements-cartoon-and-vector-objects.jpg&w=1200&h=1173&ei=YxAhU8vCLo-PlQXEnoHgAg&zoom=1&ved=0CNoBEIQcMCs&iact=rc&dur=1934&page=2&start=29&ndsp=29


 

JUNIOR SCHOOL 

COUNCIL 
 

Please remember to collect your 
plastic bread tags and soft plastic 
bread bags over the holiday. The 

plastic bread tags are being collected in each classroom. The 
soft plastic bread bags collection point is the large box near Lost 
Property - this can be any soft plastic bag used for bread. 

 

 

CANTEEN  
 

Please note that on-line 
canteen orders can be 
placed up to 2 weeks in 
advance however, they 
must be placed prior to 
9.00am on the day of 
wanting the order 
processed. 

 

 

CANTEEN 
 

Please see attached to this newsletter a new canteen price list 
for Term 3. 

 

 

DISCLAIMER 
 

All advertisements placed in this newsletter and flyers sent 
home on behalf of sporting groups and auxiliaries are done so 
in good faith. It should not be assumed that Kurunjang Primary 
School is recommending these activities. Parents have a 
responsibility to make sure that activities are suitable and safe 
for their children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any reason, please take 
them to the office to be signed into school. A late pass 
will be issued to your child to be given to the teacher.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Have you signed up to the Compass App? 

In order to keep you up to date with important information Kurunjang Primary School is part of a portal system 

called COMPASS.     

Through Compass, you will be able to update personal details such as phone numbers and be kept up to date 

with important dates, whole school events, excursions, book parent teacher conferences, contact teachers 

and more.  

You will be able to view your childs school report and learning tasks completed throughout the school year via 

Compass. 

If you have not yet signed up, please return the slip below for you to receive your personalised login details. 

 

        - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

 

 

I would like to receive my COMPASS APP details to be kept updated with my child’s reports, school events, 

reminders and calendar items.  

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Student name/s: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Class: ____________________________________________________________________ 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Collection Extended until 4th August  



  



 

CLASS LIST FOR Qkr! 
 

CLASS  NAME  Qkr! CLASS 
 

Foundation Potts  Foundation Potts 
Foundation Ahern  Foundation Ahern 
Foundation Jane  Foundation Jane 
Foundation Amy  Foundation Amy 
Foundation Ryan  Foundation Ryan 

 
1 Sophia   1 Sophia 
1 Cohen   1 Cohen 
1 Cole   1 Cole 
1 Dovaston  1 Dovaston 

 
2 Ana   2 Ana 
2 Kirk   2 Kirk 
2 Kaitlin   2 Kaitlin 
2 Estelle   2 Estelle 

 
3/4 Tony   3/4 Tony 
3 Christina  3 Christina 
3 Parker   3 Parker 
3 Danielle  3 Danielle 
4 Tanya   4 Tanya 
4 Mason   4 Mason 
4 Gatt   4 Gatt 

 
5 Micallef  5 Micallef 
5 Blake   5 Blake 
5 Bella   5 Bella 
6 D’Elia   6 D’Elia 
6 Ellie   6 Ellie 
6 Webb   6 Webb  



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 


